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Principal ôs News  

 

End of Term 

Today is the last day of Term 1.  It has been a very full and busy term with much having been achieved. Thank 

you to all families who have contributed to the various tasks, activities, events and celebrations throughout the 

term. Well done to our students who have worked hard and accomplished great things. Congratulations to our 

staff for again showing that they are a talented, committed and professional team. I think we have all earned a 

holiday! 

Palm Sunday and Holy Week 

Throughout the world this Sunday, faithful communities will gather to remember the significance of Jesusô 

decision to return to Jerusalem. This was for Jesus, a deliberate choice to enter the Holy City, knowing that this 

would mark the beginning of his suffering, passion and ultimate death. This Sunday we reflect on this choice, 

which Jesus made, uniting ourselves with him who withheld nothing in his surrender to God. I encourage you to 

make every effort to attend Mass this Palm Sunday. Palm Sunday marks the beginning of Holy Week when we 

celebrate the Easter Triduum. In essence, the Triduum is one great festival that lasts for three days: Holy 

Thursday, Good Friday, Holy Saturday/ Easter Sunday. As with all the great feasts of the Church, the celebration 

begins at dusk on Holy Thursday with the Mass of the Lordôs Supper. On Good Friday, we gather to remember 

the Lordôs Passion and Death and finally, on Saturday night, we gather in vigil and hear the amazing news that 

Jesus Christ is not dead but is risen from the grave.  

Child Safety 

During the past three weeks there have been two incidents reported to the school where children have fallen off 

their bikes and sustaining serious injuries and parents were required to assist with first aid. These accidents 

occurred while the children were racing their bikes down the hill on the Dean Road pathway opposite Corpus 

Christi College at home time. If your child is riding to school, please encourage them to ride safely.  

Easter Raffle 

Thank you to Suzanne McDermott and Lisa Lindner for organising the Easter Egg Raffle. The event raised 

$3,107.00 for the P&F. We would like to express our appreciation to all the families who kindly donated Easter 

eggs. 

Board News 

During Term 1 the Board committed $66,076.55 to the purchase of new desks and chairs in the Pre Primary to 

Year 3 classrooms and $6,850.00 for new carpet in the Year 2 classrooms. 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Holidays 

As we move into the holidays, the following article by Michael Grose may be of interest to some families. It is 

taken from the óParenting Ideasô website www.parentingideas.com.au 

 

Making the most of these holidays 

Michael Grose - Director Parentingideas 

Often family differences are contained during the term but spill over when normal routines cease over 

the holiday period. 

Here are some ways to help reduce tension and make the holidays enjoyable and fruitful for all. 

1. Be creative with how festivities are organised - For instance, two or more Easter gatherings may be 

needed so everyone is included. If you are flexible with your arrangements as well as your thinking then the 

potentially tricky times will flow more easily. 

2. Mix up the routines The best part about holidays is the move away from the routines of school-life. Some 

kids feel comfortable with the routines of school-life and can feel a little lost until the new holiday routine kicks 

in. Be patient with these routine-junkies!  Also make sure you begin adjusting the routine as a return to school 

comes closer so kids are prepared for going to bed and getting up at earlier times. 

3.  Mix ómeô time with óthemô time - Plan a mixture of outdoor activities or trips with quiet at-home activities 

where you can relax and recharge your own batteries. It helps to let your kids know that you are having some 

timeout too. 

4. Resist being your childôs home entertainment machine - Give children opportunities to keep themselves 

occupied or think of inexpensive, fun ways to keep themselves amused. ñIôm boredò is an invitation for kids to 

keep themselves occupied rather than for you to keep them amused. 

5. Team up with other families - Whether it is sharing celebrations with other families or just holidaying with 

friends, holidays offer the chance to broaden your childôs social circle. Create opportunities to spend time with 

other families preferably with children the same age as yours.   

  

http://www.parentingideas.com.au/


School Uniform 

Parents are reminded that students wear the winter uniform in Term 2.  There will be a changeover period of 1 

week. 

Busy Bee 

Thank you to the following families who attended the Busy Bee last Sunday, Craig Winfield, Caroline McIvor, 

Lisa & Paul Lindner and Emma Lee. 

Term 2 

Term 2 will begin for students on Wednesday, 26 April. Please look out for a term 2 calendar in this newsletter, 

note; changes may occur during the term, therefore, check the website calendar as this is updated weekly - 

web.yidarra.wa.edu.au 

Wishing you and your family a happy and holy Easter.  May you experience Godôs blessing during this season 

of celebration and thanksgiving. 

Carmel Costin 
Principal 

 

Congratulations  

Taya C 5B has been selected in the Calisthenics Junior State Team and will be competing in July at the National 

Institute of Dramatic Arts in Sydney. 

Thunderboltz - Dean J, Oakley B, Xavier B, Jay H, Jamie G, Matthew M & Noa G have made it to the grand final 

of the Striker Under 10s Indoor Soccer League on Friday, 7 April. 

Good Luck everyone! 

Easter Masses at St Thomas More Parish  



  



 

  



QUIZ NIGHT NEWS  

The Yidarra Community Quiz Night was held last Friday night at the Melville Bowling Club and we are thrilled to 

announce that the evening raised $8,391.88. 

Thank you to the many helpers, sponsors and participants who made the night so special. 

Firstly, thank you to Quizmaster, Chris Aplin, who created the majority of the questions and demonstrated his 

clear and clever communication skills with us all, keeping the question rounds and auction bids ticking over with 

ease. Thanks, Chris! You can hire him for similar events and MC roles. 

Secondly, we are grateful to our team of helpers before, during and after the event, some of whom are listed 

below. We could not have done it without you: 

Carmel Costin Rosemary Paparella Keri McGuinness 

Indra Tomic David McGuiggan Dallis Golding 

Craig Dowsett Gus Golding Clarissa Rapanaro 

Laura Bell Donegan family Jess Grant 

Anna Rushton Moira Nell Saunders family 

Ed Kucharski Monique Armstrong-Burgin Yeo family 

Elizabeth Lee Klass family Michelle Benino 

Lisa Lindner Our wonderful teachers & office staff The parents & parents-in-law of the organisers 

 

Thirdly, thank you to our many sponsors who contributed prizes, auction and raffle items. Special thanks to Keri 

McGuinness and Telstra Innaloo for donating the iPad Air 2. 

Congratulations to our winners in 1st - 6th places: tables 20, 1, 9, 6, 23, 26. 

Looking forward to Tough Mother, 

Trish Dowsett & Kelly Golding 
Quiz Night Coordinators 
 

 

 



  


